M83457
Ms Conroy, 
 
We refer to your correspondence dated 18th September 2024, regarding the motion that was adopted by the Elected Members at the recent Committee meeting of the Clondalkin, Newcastle, Rathcoole, Saggart and Brittas Area Committee identifying the ''need for a permanent bus shelter for the terminus stop at Rathlawns Estate, Rathcoole'', your reference M 83457.  I have attached a copy of correspondence for ease of reference.
 
We have been approached on a number of occasions in the past by a number of elected representatives, Councillors and Deputies, regarding the provision of a bus shelter at bus stop number 4564 outside Holy Family Community School, Rathcoole, Co Dublin. In response we prepared a planning application to seek permission for the installation of a shelter at the location which was submitted to South Dublin County Council. The application was returned to our bus shelter contractor by the Local Authority noting that the Council has not taken in charge and does not own the lands / footpath in this location (which is the norm). 
 
As you are probably aware an application may only be made by a person who has sufficient legal interest in the land, to enable that person to carry out the development, or who has the written consent of the owner. In response we conducted further research to establish the land ownership. Based on street view recorded on Google Earth from 2009 it appears that the lands are possibly owned by the school authorities. In response to this research, we then approached the school to establish if the lands are owned by the school authorities and to seek the consent of the school to provide a shelter at the location. Regrettably a response and the necessary consent was not forthcoming. Accordingly, regrettably we are not in a position to install a shelter at the location without the necessary planning consent. 
 
I hope that the above information clarifies the current situation and is of assistance.
 
Yours Sincerely,
Richard Kelly
NTA Oireachtas Liaison

